WESTON Ref. No.

United States Environmental Protection Age OG- 000

Region I
One Congress Street, Suite 1100
Boston, MA 02114-2023

July 22, 1999

Mr. Andrew T. Silfer, P.E.

General Electric Company SHMS ReLsS5g
100 Woodlawn Avenue, Building 11-250 -

Pittsfield, Massachusetts 91201
RE: Status of Newell Street II Source Control Activities (DEP #1-1057; USEPA Area 5B)

GE notified EPA that the automated DNAPL recovery system for well N2SC-11 became
operational on July 16, 1999. This system supplements the automated DNAPL recovery system
for wells NS-15, NS-50 and NS-32, which became operation in March 1999.

Pursuant to EPA’s March 17, 1999 letter concerning GE’s March 10, 1999 submittal titled
Newell Street II (DEP #1-1057; USEPA Area 5B) Proposal for DNAPL Recovery Operations,
GE shall perform the following:

1. Continue to implement the existing manual NAPL monitoring and recovery activities.

2. Continue to inspect, maintain, and monitor the automated DNAPL recovery systems.

3. Periodically evaluate the DNAPL recovery systems and adjust operating parameters to
optimize DNPAL recovery.

4. Submit to EPA for approval, every six months, a report summarizing and evaluating all

of the NAPL monitoring and recovery systems at the Newell Street II Site. The
evaluation shall include proposed modifications or additions, if any, to the NAPL
recovery systems necessary to optimize NAPL removal. The initial report shall be
submitted to EPA by January 17, 2000.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (617) 918-1282.

Sincerely,

Dean Tagliaferro | | |
On-Scene Coordinator

ce: John Ciampa, GE
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Lyn Cutler, MA DEP

John Ziegler, MA DEP

Tony Kurpaska, MA DEP

John Kilborn, EPA

Steve Acree, US EPA

Dawn Veillieux, Roy F. Weston
Joel Lindsay, Roy F. Weston
John Kullberg, USACE

Holly Inglis, EPA

Tom O’Brien, MA EOEA
Mayor Doyle, City of Pittsfield
Pittsfield Conservation Commission
Site File
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